

Minutes



Date : March 13th 7pm

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Welcome message Danya & Andrea

Secretary of the meeting Andrea

Sub-committee Updates

1. Débarcadère

- This is Karin's last year to lead, Stephanie and Andrew have been there for about 6 years - they may have interest in co-president. Karin to confirm
- Karin will prepare them properly, to communicate with Mme Bourgeois
- we have 7 volunteers per week, and only 3-4 are returning, we will need more volunteers
- We need to think of a campaign to encourage walking,
- Mme Bourgeois is strongly in favor of it closing, therefore finding volunteers is imperative for it to continue
- Invite new leads to come to the meeting in May to speak on concerns and ideas for the following year
- We will be offering the volunteers their cookies and coffee in April for the appreciation week.
- Hand out flyer about volunteering next year to all parents at both drop offs.
- Trotibus - for next year, would need a volunteer to lead this.

2. Community Life

- Looking for approval from the staff and SDG to prepare cards for the retirement homes in the area

3. Fundraising

- Summary of 2 different companies given by Lead - Tabitha.
- Pure (cleaning products) sold online, shipped directly to the purchaser, school earns 30%
- Olive oil: similar to the cheese where orders are placed, delivery is to school and school distributes
- Vote was taken and we chose Pure.
- This will be a spring campaign to help with the lost campaigns of the Scholastics and Gift cards that didn't happen during the strike.

4. Lost and Found

- School has organized it more efficiently

5. Decoration

- This will be Mackenzie's last year. She is preparing all the bins to ensure that the next in line will have everything easily organized.
- Saint Patrick is now up and shining! spring/easter to come soon

6. Staff appreciation

- We have slightly exceeded the budget, therefore we will have to ask for donations for any other events.
- May look for baking donations for admin and SDG weeks

Minutes



Date : March 13th 7pm

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Welcome message Danya & Andrea

Secretary of the meeting Andrea

Sub-committee Updates

7. Grad Committee

- Drawing raised about \$11k!!
- Hoodies cost \$2,540
- Year book estimate is in, waiting for confirmation
- Grad night is currently being finalized. Looking for dinner options. Andrea to speak to Traiteur Brera.
- They have removed the parent alcohol from the cocktail budget to save costs
- Looking to ensure expenses aren't too high, while still creating a memorable event for the kids
- LaRonde is back on the table
- They are looking to plan a grad outing during a ped day to replace having missed Jouvence.

8. Pizza Lunches

- add a note on the pizza lunch days that there is no Merenda, so pack a lunch if you don't have pizza
- still having problems where students who take merenda every day, don't pack their lunch for pizza day, and then are stuck with no lunch.
- Communication with SDG has been done, but will send a reminder for them to have extra lunches ready.
- We were short pizza at the first lunch because kids who didn't order were taking pizza

9. Danse Fluo May 3

- Organizing on track. Photo booth and DJ are booked
- Sending out ticket purchases April 2nd
- Will need volunteers

10. Rémiades

- Details discussed
- Will have a bracelet to have access to all grounds
- food will be the only thing paid
- Strong recommendation to have a foam section
- waiting on approval from Mme B. Approval sent March 12th

11. Expo Travaux May 16

- Will be done the same it has been done in the past years
- We have received new doors to replaced the ones that rotted due to the floods last April (donation from a parent contractor)
- Will send out volunteer list at the same time as the Danse Fluo

Minutes



Date: March 13th 7pm

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Welcome message Danya & Andrea

Secretary of the meeting Andrea

Sub-committee Updates

13. Association

- Andrea submitted the official proposal for a vote to the CE at the previous meeting
- After some debate, it was voted unanimously in favor of moving forward.
- Mme B will get confirmation from the school board
- A sub committee has been formed to finalize the By-laws and Constitution
- These internal regulations will need to be approved by the CE
- The goal is to have this up and running for the next school year (2024-25)

14. Alvéole - Bee hive on the roof

- Currently, the CPSR is paying for this beehive. (\$3,500 per year)
- We had a discussion as to its benefits for the school in its entirety
- A discussion was previously had with Mme Bourgeois about its benefits, she agreed that it is too much money for the benefits
- Subsequently, she said that after speaking with the staff, we need to keep it because it is part of a kindergarten module.
- As a committee, we agreed that since it is now part of the curriculum of only 1 grade, this is not the responsibility of the CPSR. If it is in the modules, then it will be on the school to pay for it, or cancel the contract
- Currently the CPSR has yet to see a contract, therefore the administration is in charge of this contract only.
- It was a unanimous vote to no longer pay this from the CPSR account.

15. VARIA

- Most students dislike the Merenda meals
- We strongly believe that the Merenda special meals/breakfasts could be donated to an underprivileged school, instead of given to ours.

Next meeting: April 3rd 7 p.m. Virtual

Procès Verbal



Date : le 13 mars 19h00

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Mots de bienvenu

Danya & Andrea

Secrétaire

Andrea

Mise à jours

1. Débarcadère

- C'est la dernière année que Karin dirige, Stephanie et Andrew sont là depuis environ 6 ans - ils pourraient être intéressés par une coprésidence. Karin doit confirmer.
- Karin les préparera correctement et communiquera avec Mme Bourgeois.
- Nous avons 7 bénévoles par semaine, et seulement 3-4 reviennent, nous aurons besoin de plus de bénévoles.
- Nous devons réfléchir à une campagne pour encourager la marche,
- Mme Bourgeois est fortement en faveur de la fermeture, il est donc impératif de trouver des bénévoles pour que cela continue.
- Inviter les nouvelles chef d'équipes à venir à la réunion de mai pour parler de leurs préoccupations et de leurs idées pour l'année suivante.
- Nous offrirons aux bénévoles leurs croissants et leur café en avril pour la semaine d'appréciation des bénévoles.
- Distribuer un prospectus sur le bénévole l'année prochaine à tous les parents lors des deux débarcadères.
- Trotibus - pour l'année prochaine, il faudrait un bénévole pour le diriger.

2. Vie communautaire

- Recherche de l'approbation du personnel et des SDG pour préparer des cartes pour les maisons de retraite de la région.

3. Campagne de financement

- Résumé de 2 entreprises différentes donné par la responsable - Tabitha.
- Pure (produits de nettoyage) vendus en ligne, expédiés directement à l'acheteur, l'école gagne 30%.
- Huile d'olive : comme pour le fromage, les commandes sont passées, la livraison se fait à l'école et l'école distribue.
- Un vote a eu lieu et nous avons choisi Pure.
- Il s'agira d'une campagne de printemps pour aider à financer les campagnes perdues des Scholastics et des cartes-cadeaux qui n'ont pas eu lieu pendant la grève.

4. Objets perdus

- L'école s'est organisée de manière plus efficace

5. Décoration

- C'est la dernière année de Mackenzie. Elle prépare tous les bacs pour s'assurer que le prochain aura tout bien rangé.
- Saint Patrick est maintenant en place et brille ! printemps/pâques à venir bientôt

6. Reconnaissance

- Nous avons légèrement dépassé le budget, nous devons donc demander des dons pour tout autre événement.
- Nous pourrions rechercher des dons de pâtisseries pour les semaines de l'administration et des SDG.

Procès Verbal



Date : Le 13 mars 2024 19h00

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Mots de biencenu

Danya & Andrea

Scrétaire

Andrea

Mise à jour

7. Comité des finissants

- Le tirage au sort a permis de récolter environ 11 000 \$!
- Les sweats à capuche ont coûté 2 540 \$.
- Le devis de l'annuaire a été envoyé, nous attendons la confirmation.
- La soirée de remise des diplômes est en cours de finalisation. Recherche d'options pour le souper. Andrea s'adressera à Traiteur Brera.
- Ils ont supprimé l'alcool des parents du budget des cocktails afin de réduire les coûts.
- On cherche à s'assurer que les dépenses ne sont pas trop élevées, tout en créant un événement mémorable pour les enfants.
- LaRonde est de nouveau sur la table
- Ils cherchent à planifier une sortie pour les finissants pendant un jour pédagogique pour remplacer le fait d'avoir manqué Jouvence.

8. Dîners pizza

- ajouter une note sur les jours de repas pizza indiquant qu'il n'y a pas de Merenda, donc prévoyez un dîner si vous ne prenez pas de pizza.
- Il y a toujours des problèmes avec les élèves qui prennent la Merenda tous les jours et qui ne préparent pas leur dîner pour le jour de la pizza, et qui se retrouvent sans dîner.
- La communication avec SDG a été faite, mais nous enverrons un rappel pour qu'ils préparent des repas supplémentaires.
- Nous avons manqué de pizza au premier dîner parce que les enfants qui n'avaient pas commandé prenaient de la pizza.

9. Danse Fluo 3 mai

- L'organisation est en bonne voie. Le photomaton et le DJ sont réservés
- Envoi de l'achat des billets le 2 avril
- Besoin de bénévoles

10. Rémiades

- Détails discutés
- Il faudra un bracelet pour avoir accès à tous les terrains.
- La nourriture sera la seule chose payée
- Forte recommandation d'avoir une section mousse
- en attente de l'approbation de Mme B. Approbation envoyée le 12 mars

11. Expo Travaux 16 mai

- L'exposition se déroulera de la même manière que les années précédentes.
- Nous avons reçu de nouvelles portes pour remplacer celles qui ont pourri suite aux inondations d'avril dernier (don d'un parent contracteur).
- Nous enverrons la liste des bénévoles en même temps que celle de Danse Fluo.

Procès Verbal



Date : le 13 mars 2024 19h00

In Attendance: Andrea Baldoni, Danya Quinn, Tabitha Hassoulas, Karin Cidral, Karine Tremblay, Victoria Brinza, Mackenzie Manitt, Josseline Perea

Mots de bienvenu

Danya & Andrea

Secrétaire

Andrea

Mise à jour

13. Association

- Andrea a soumis la proposition officielle au vote du CE lors de la réunion précédente
- Après un débat, il a été voté à l'unanimité pour aller de l'avant.
- Mme B. obtiendra la confirmation de la commission scolaire.
- Un sous comité a été formé pour finaliser le règlement intérieur et les statuts.
- Ce règlement intérieur devra être approuvé par le CE.
- L'objectif est de mettre en place ce système pour la prochaine année scolaire (2024-25).

14. Alvéole - Ruche sur le toit

- Actuellement, c'est le CPSR qui finance cette ruche. (3 500 \$ par an)
- Nous avons eu une discussion sur les avantages pour l'école dans son ensemble.
- Une discussion a déjà eu lieu avec Mme Bourgeois sur les avantages de cette ruche, elle a convenu que c'était trop d'argent pour les avantages.
- Par la suite, elle a dit qu'après avoir parlé avec le personnel, nous devons le garder parce qu'il fait partie d'un module de maternelle.
- En tant que comité, nous avons convenu qu'étant donné qu'il fait maintenant partie du programme d'une seule année d'études, ce n'est pas la responsabilité de la CPSR. S'il fait partie des modules, il incombera à l'école de le payer ou d'annuler le contrat.
- Actuellement, la CPSR n'a pas encore vu de contrat, donc l'administration est en charge de ce contrat uniquement.
- Il a été voté à l'unanimité de ne plus payer ce contrat à partir du compte de la CPSR.

15. VARIA

- La plupart des élèves n'aiment pas les repas Merenda. Nous croyons fermement que les repas/petits déjeuners spéciaux Merenda pourraient être donnés à une école défavorisée, au lieu d'être donnés à la nôtre.

Prochaine réunion: le 3 avril 19h00 virtuelle